

## **MEETING NOTICE UPDATES**

## SEASON'S GREETINGS FROM YOUR MPMA BOARD!

Our Annual Membership meeting on Sunday, December 5, 2021, was postponed due to the need to seek legal counsel regarding issues surrounding a quorum. We have confirmed through legal consultation that Washington State Senate Resolution 8402 keeps Proclamation 20-51 in place until the state of our COVID 19 emergency ends. Thus, members voting by mail or electronic transmission are present for all purposes of quorum, count of votes, and percentages of total voting power present.

Our regular monthly board meeting in January will be Sunday, January 9, 2022, at 2:00 PM at SonBridge Community Center. This board meeting will also include presentations on the shed proposal. There will be time provided for discussion and comments. An agenda will be e-mailed to all residents and posted on the website, the week prior to the board meeting.

Your MPMA Board is calling for a Special Membership Meeting to be held by Zoom on January 30<sup>th</sup> at 2:00 PM. An announcement with the link information will be sent prior to this meeting. This meeting is being called for the purpose of ratifying the 2022 Budget, electing the 2022 Board of Directors, and approving the minutes of the 2020 Annual Membership meeting. All members will be sent a packet of information including the agenda, new ballots with return envelopes, and candidate information. The budget information and the minutes of the 2020 Annual Membership meeting were previously mailed to you and are available for you to review on-line by going to the VGC website. Please plan to attend this important meeting and to send in your ballot as they count towards the quorum.

If members have suggested agenda items for the Special Membership Meeting, this information must be submitted to the board prior to the January 9<sup>th</sup> Board meeting. You can send an email to <a href="mailto:info@villagesofgarrisoncreek.com">info@villagesofgarrisoncreek.com</a> or contact an individual board member.

Thank you so much for your patience as we work through this meeting process and procedure. The holiday season truly allows us to reflect and remind ourselves how fortunate we are to live in this lovely community and to have home, health, family, and friends. It also gives us the ability to give to others, so may the holidays inspire each of us to share some of what we have and some of who we are and help make this world and our community the kind of place it was meant to be.

Happy Holidays everyone and may the New Year keep you and your families, safe, healthy, and happy.

Linda Olson
VCG MPMA President

Happy Holidays!